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Borough Bulletin  ~  18 September 2025 
Friday 19 September 2025 Last Day of Term Three – Early Dismissal – 01:30pm 

Monday 06 October 2025 First day of Term Four 

Wednesday 8 October 2025 

Grades P to Grade 2 Incursion – 09:00am to 10:30am 
Grades 3 & 4 Incursion – 10:30am to 12:00pm 
 

Thursday 9 October 2025 Grades 5 & 6 Life Ed Session – 11:30am to 01:30pm 

Friday 10 October 2025 Swimming Program 1 – WaterMarc 09:30am to 12:00pm 

Monday 13 October 2025 Grade 6 Graduation Dance Session – 10:00am to 11:00am 

Wednesday 15 October 2025 Grades 5 & 6 Police Visit – Cybersafety – 09:00am 

Friday 17 October 2025 Swimming Program 2 – WaterMarc 09:30am to 12:00pm 

Monday 20 October 2025 Grade 6 Graduation Dance Session – 10:00am to 11:00am 

Friday 24 October 2025 
Swimming Program 3 – WaterMarc 09:30am to 12:00pm 
International Student Day Visit 

Monday 27 October 2025 
Grade 6 Graduation Dance Session – 10:00am to 11:00am 
School Council Meeting – 07:00pm 

Friday 31 October 2025 
Whole School Halloween Disco 
National Teacher & Education Support Day 

Monday 3 November 2025 Curriculum Day – Pupil-Free Day 

Tuesday 4 November 2025 Melbourne Cup Day – Public Holiday 

Thursday 6 November 2025 Prep & Grade 1 Breakfast 

Friday 7 November 2025 Swimming Program 4 – WaterMarc 09:30am to 12:00pm 

Tuesday 11 November 2025 Remembrance Day Service – 10:50am 

Thursday 13 November 2025 Prep to Grade 2 – Stop, Look, Listen & Think Incursion 

Friday 14 November 2025 
Swimming Program 5 – WaterMarc 09:30am to 12:00pm 
2026 Prep Transition Session 1 – 09:30am to 10:30am 

Wednesday 19 November 2025 Grade 5 Greensborough Secondary College Excursion 

Friday 21 November 2025 
Swimming Program 6 – WaterMarc 09:30am to 12:00pm 
2026 Prep Transition Session 2 – 09:30am to 10:30am 

Friday 28 November 2025 
Swimming Program 7 – WaterMarc 09:30am to 12:00pm 
2026 Prep Transition Session 3 - – 09:30am to 10:30am 

Monday 01 December 2025 School Council Meeting – 06:00pm 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/


Friday 05 December 2025 
Swimming Program 7 – Fun Day – 12:15pm to 02:30pm 
2026 Prep Transition Session 3 – 09:30am to 10:30am2026  

Tuesday 09 December 2025 
2026 Year 7 Student Orientation Session 
Students meet their 2026 Grade Teachers 

Thursday 11 December 2025 Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony 

Friday 12 December 2025 Ice Cream Truck Visit 

Monday 15 December 2025 Whole School Christmas Picnic – 05:00pm to 07:00pm 

Tuesday 16 December 2025 2025 Semester 2 Student Academic Report to go home 

Wednesday 17 December 2025 Grade 6 Big Day Out 

Friday 19 December 2025 Last Day of School for 2025 – Early Dismissal at 01:30pm 

Principal’s Report 

This has been a short but very busy Term Three with our suite of extracurricular programs running despite 

the shortened time frame.  These Include: NAIDOC Week, Pre-schooler Maths & Reading sessions, P – 2 

Toy Incursion, Prep 100 Days celebration, Prep Fathers’ Day Breakfast, Gr 3 – 6 Athletics, GATEWAYS, 

HAPL, Maths Olympiad, Tournament of Minds, Science and Book Week Activities, Science incursion, Grade 

6 excursions, Circus lessons & Concert, Class Discovery Expos for parents,  Premier’s Reading Challenge,  

JSC Footy Day & Cookies at lunchtime, lunchtime clubs, R U OK Day?,  Grade 2 Sleepover, P&F Fathers’ 

Day Stall, Trivia Night, special lunch Days, fundraisers, and I’m sure I’ve omitted a few.  This is a terrific suite 

of programs catering to different students’ interests and needs, and we are proud staff and parents are 

working hard for our students and ensuring we are delivering programs that build academic, engagement 

and wellbeing outcomes.  

Once again we commend our students for their commitment to achieve their learning goals this term and 

congratulate them on their results.  Visitors to the Grades 3/4 and 1/2 Discovery Expos this fortnight have 

been high in their praise of the students’ knowledge and confidence when presenting their projects.  Their 

excitement and engagement with their work was very evident and we all came away with some new and 

interesting facts about ancient civilizations and inventions. 

Parent Opinion Survey Closes Tomorrow Friday 19th September 

A reminder that the Parent opinion Survey closes this Friday 19th September.  This survey provides valuable 

data for our school and we would greatly appreciate one parent from each family completing the survey. 

Instructions for completing the survey have been sent to families on COMPASSS. 

Planning for rest of 2025 and 2026 

We are well and truly entrenched in planning for 2026 and at the same time still extremely busy planning for 

the remainder of 2025.  We are basing planning on all the information we currently have. 

Staffing: Several staff are taking leave in Term Four and we are very fortunate that our regular CRTs who 

know our students and programs well are able to continue the Teaching and Learning programs.  STEM will 

be taught by Erin when Leah takes long service leave and Librarian Bec and ES Sarah will be completing 
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course placements next term and Mel will teach the Library program and existing ES staff will cover Sarah’s 

programs.  

We are very pleased to welcome back Paula Ly, who has returned from her overseas trip and is keen to work 

at GPS in Term Four and continue the excellent relationships she’s built with students, staff and parents.  For 

parents new to GPS, Paula is one of our highly regarded ongoing teachers who has been on Leave this year. 

Paula will work almost full-time next term as she replaces staff who are released for curriculum coordination 

and IEP writing, as well as teaching three Literacy Extension classes each week and replacing staff who have 

reduced their time fractions.  Paula visited classes earlier this week and both students and staff were highly 

excited to welcome her back.  

2026 Grade Planning- Parent Requests  

Behind the scenes we are busy planning for 2026 with all the information we currently know!  Early next term, 

teachers will ask students to nominate friendship groups so we can begin the process of allocating students 

to their 2026 grades.  This process includes teachers’ consideration of students’ friendship groups, school 

data on academic abilities and needs, and parent input on specific requests for their children.  

We will be finalising grades and staffing by the end of October, so we can begin handover of student 

information from this year’s teacher to next.  Therefore, if parents or caregivers have any specific 

requests for next year, it’s very important that you send in your requests via email, phone, 

handwritten note or in person, to Margaret or myself by Friday October 17th and this can be factored 

into decision making.  We do not have the capacity to change placements once grades are finalised. 

Students will meet their 2026 teachers and spend the morning with them on Tuesday 9th December. 

Instrumental Music  

We’re looking forward to our Instrumental Music students performing for us at 

assembly tomorrow.  We’ve always been impressed with our students’ musical 

prowess on keyboard or guitar and I’m sure tomorrow will be no exception.  Past 

performances have always been greatly enjoyed by our students and parents, and 

we hope many parents will be able to attend and enjoy the performance.  

Daniel, from Northern Melbourne Music, runs highly successful keyboard and guitar lessons for individuals, 

pairs or small groups and provides the instruments.  Any parents who are interested in enrolling their children 

in Daniel’s classes can enrol online at www.NorthernMelbourneMusic.com.au or contact Daniel on 0451 717 

551. 

 

SunSmart – Hats Required  

A reminder to families that students and staff are mandated to wear SunSmart 

hats from September 1st to April 30th outdoor activities, this includes recess, 

lunch, Physical Education lessons and walking to swimming. The holidays are 

a good time to check children’s school bags or wardrobes for hats. School 

hats are available at the office for $13.00.  

I’d like to thank everyone for their continued support for GPS and our students this term and I wish you all a 

very safe and relaxing holiday.  We’re looking forward to a terrific Term Four! 

Angela Morritt 

Principal 
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STUDENT WELLBEING 

Hi Everyone, 

A huge thank you to GPS families for supporting RU OK? 

DAY last Thursday and also donating to KIDS HELPLINE.  

Term 3 has really flown and has been full of special 

activities at GPS which I hope will become special 

memories for the students. 

Tuesday was extremely windy with the wind blowing in many 

directions as it swirled.  It got me thinking about the many 

influences that swirl around our lives and the lives of our children 

and young people – some for good and others, sadly, with adverse 

outcomes.  Some of these influences are family, siblings, peers, 

teachers, coaches, other significant adults, social media (including 

Tik Tok, You tube, influencers, Instagram, chat rooms such as 

Discord), gaming, films, books, scams, etc…  Sadly, l see and hear 

social media use influencing the words and actions of younger and 

younger children, often in adverse ways. 

As we grow we seek our ‘own tribe’ as we try to find where we fit or 

don’t fit.  We make choices, sometimes good ones and sometimes 

choices that result in serious outcomes. 

I like to encourage 

students to have a DREAM/GOAL and to look at what they need to 

do to achieve it and what they need to be wary of as we look at 

CROSSROADS AND FORKS IN THE ROAD. 

Another analogy is A CAR – what does a car need to go?  We need 

to put the right fuel in the engine.  We need to steer the car in the 

right direction to reach our destination.  There are rules to follow to 

keep ourselves and others safe, etc… 

Analogies are great to help guide our young people and to help them to think through situations.  When my 

children were growing up, we also sometimes discussed how what we see and listen to affects our mind/our 

thoughts – THOUGHTS → FEELINGS/BELIEFS → BEHAVIOUR/ACTIONS. 

As parents, we can be the greatest influence on our children.  Of course 

this involves lots of warmth, calmness,  two-way discussions and 

boundaries.  In today’s society it is becoming increasing difficult with so 

many things encroaching on precious family time.  Click on this PDF 

below from Parenting Ideas for an article by Dr. Justin Coulson for some 

ideas: 

                                              

insights_seven_ways_t

o_be_a_positive_influence_on_children_and_young_people.pdf 

HAVE A LOVELY TERM BREAK, HOPEFULLY IN SOME BEAUTIFUL 

SPRING WEATHER WITH SOME SPECIAL FAMILY TIME! 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing Coordinator 

 

 



Circus Concert – Preps
Well done to our Prep students for their wonderful ribbon routine in the Circus Concert!  They showed such 

confidence performing in front of a large audience and impressed us all by remembering their moves and 

giving their best effort.  We are very proud of their enthusiasm and conviction on stage. 
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Term 3 – Grade 6 Excursion 

 

Last week, our Year 6 students attended Skaterz for their next 

special excursion. Some highlights of the day included: 

 Rowen demonstrating some cool skating tricks. 

 Ivy winning the heads/tails game. 

 Students dancing along to YMCA while skating. 

 A delicious McDonalds lunch. 

 Malachai pressing the bus button on the way to and from our 

excursion to ensure we got off at the correct stop.  

A huge congratulations to all students for their exceptional 

behaviour on the day! 
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Physical Education  
2025 DISTRICT aThLeTICS uPDaTe
Well done to all the students who represented our school at the District Athletics Carnival.  It was fantastic to 

see so many of our athletes giving their best efforts across a range of events, from track to field.  Everyone 

should be proud of their achievements and the way they supported each other throughout the day. 

  

2025 DIvISIon aThLeTICS 

A big congratulations to Raiden, Tomas and Lachie who represented our school at Division Athletics last 

week.  All three boys put in outstanding efforts on the day, and we are very proud of the way they competed 

and demonstrated great sportsmanship throughout their events. 

A special mention goes to Raiden and Tomas, who have qualified to compete at the Regional Athletics 

Carnival.  This is an incredible achievement, and we wish them the very best as they take on the next level 

of competition. 

Well done, Raiden, Tomas and Lachie – you 

have done yourselves and our school proud! 

Go GReenSBoRouGh!

Leo Derrick 

Sports Coordinator  
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Pupil of the Week  
2025 ~ Term 3 ~ Week 07 

Prep Mariam 
Fantastic effort Mariam, for making an effort with class expectations and going above 

and beyond helping others and working to support classroom tasks.  Well done, Mariam! 

Grade 1/2 A Aurora For her spectacular performance at the Circus Concert.  Love your work!  

Grade 1/2 B Sid 
For being a fantastic friend to others and showing great care and empathy.  You are a 

fantastic friend, Sid!  

Grade 3/4 A Elsie 
For the positivity you consistently display in the classroom, your enthusiasm for all areas 

of school life and your kind and caring nature.  We are so lucky to have you in 3/4A Elsie! 

Grade 3/4 B Garrus You are working so hard in writing!  I am so impressed. 

Grade 5/6 A Liam For being a wonderful showman during our circus concert! 

Grade 5/6 B  Lizzie 
You are continuously supporting others with kind words and encouragement.  5/6B is so 

fortunate to have you as a friend! 

Art Ivy  5/6B 
For the thought, effort and detail you put into your One-Point Perspective drawing of an 

aquarium.  Well done Ivy, it's looking amazing! 

Library  Atri  3/4B 
For Atri’s research, use of subject-specific vocabulary, and effective selection of 

relevant information when drafting his report this week.  Keep up the great work! 

LOTE Mandarin 
Prisha  

1/2A 
For making a Fathers’ Day card and writing Dad in Mandarin 

PE Dash 3/4A 
For your amazing efforts at Athletics.  Your support and sportsmanship were two 

highlights, but I could name many. 

STEM 
Amos  

1/2A 

For Amos’ great creations that he made when looking at the migration patterns of the 

Red Crabs living on Christmas Island. 

2025 ~ Term 3 ~ Week 08 

Prep Nehaarika 

Nehaarika, you have put enormous effort into your writing, using imaginative ideas, 

sounding out letters, and challenging yourself to go further and extending yourself.  Well 

done, Nehaarika! 

Grade 1/2 A Sophie 
For continuously building resilience in everything you do and always having a positive 

attitude towards your learning.  You should be so proud!  

Grade 1/2 B Tom 
For being a fantastic member of 1/2B for the last two years.  You have grown so much 

and we wish you the best at your new school.  We will miss you, Tom. 

Grade 3/4 A Arlowe 
For your outstanding attitude towards your learning.  Your positive nature inspires 

everyone in our Grade.  Congratulations on a magnificent term of learning. 

Grade 3/4 B Alexander 
Your ICT skills are terrific!  The presentation you have created for our Ancient History Expo 

looks amazing! 

Grade 5/6 A Row 
Your positivity and willingness to support others at our recent excursion was 

commendable.  Well done, Row! 

Grade 5/6 B  Anjali 
Taking on new challenges with determination and a smile comes naturally to you and 

was evident at our Skaterz excursion!  Incredible effort! 

Art 
Liam  G  

5/6A 

For the effort and creativity you have been putting into your One-Point Perspective 

aquarium.  It looks great!  

Library  
Raythan  

3/4A 

For his fantastic report on 'Trees', especially his creative heading, well-labelled diagrams, 

and interesting fun facts.  Raythan demonstrated terrific effort and attention to detail. 

PE Nour  5/6B For your fantastic attitude towards Hockey!  Keep up the great work. 

STEM 
Isaac  

5/6A 

For working well and showing team-work and confidence when researching your 

Australian landmark last week.  Well done on your contributions. 
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